Rome  15.03.2016

Letter to all the Sisters of the Institute.
Dear Sisters,

We, the members of the International Team for Deepening our Roots, are meeting in Rome for the second time from 5th to 15th March 2016. We are seven Sisters from four Continents (6 Apostolics and 1 Contemplative)
In the light of the call of the General Chapter 2014, the goal of our team is to animate and enable all the members of the Institute to imbibe, be renewed and nourished by a new impetus to the spirit of God alone as lived by Jesus, Mary and Joseph, for it is here that we find energy for our mission. 

All newness /renewal come from the Spirit. Therefore, from the first moment of our being together we have been very much aware of our need to listen personally and together to the Spirit in prayer, long moments of silence, personal reflection, focused conversation and dialogue among us in the team. We believe it is the same Spirit who inspired our Founder 200 years ago to create something new, who is moving our Institute today with the call to newness by widening and deepening the spirit of God Alone in the light of the emerging world view. 
We thank all of you, who, in response to our invitation, worked on some of the themes proposed in our letter of 28 June 2015. Just over 50% of the Units of the Institute sent us their reflections with their questions, new insights and suggestions. As we read your reports, we could feel your interest and enthusiasm, your desire to go forward. There were expressions of gratitude for the opportunity offered to you. Through your active participation you have given us courage to go forward in the work we are engaged in. Thanks to all those who translated your reports in different languages, we were able to understand better what you wanted to express.

The first step in our work was to read your reports attentively, sort out your questions, pick out your new insights. We felt that the sisters in general are becoming more familiar with the new language and the new concepts of the emerging world view. Just one or two reports echoed some resistance. 

There were interesting questions too, for example
· How to understand our aim – to spread and strengthen the faith - in the light of the emerging world view?
· How do we move away from the old certainties we have been brought up with and explore new images of God?
· How do we deepen ecology/global solidarity with our Holy Family charism?
· How do we live with the tension of traditional theology and New Story of the Universe?
· How can we be artisans of communion among ourselves and in the world?

Thank you, Sisters, for helping us to go forward in our work with your reflections.

As for those Units that, for some reason or other, did not send us any reflections, they still have the possibility of doing something about it through focused conversation in their communities. (See booklet: International Teams of Participation, pg. 13)
 You would probably like to know something of our team work. At our first meeting, each one of us chose two themes to reflect on and deepen. These days, our main work was to present our reflections to the group for further deepening with focused conversation and dialogue; this took us a few days of intense work. It has been for each one of us a very deep and enriching experience as the two vocations were involved in this work. Our minds and hearts were together as one, in openness to the Spirit, leading us to a contemplative manner of working. Together we tried to  widen and deepen our understanding and living of the spirit of God Alone in the light of the emerging world view.
We would like to thank our translators without whom communication among us would have been impossible.

We also had a meeting with the General Leadership Team to share what we had done so far and to present our plans for the future and to see how and what they felt about them. We are very thankful for their suggestions and encouragement. Our next meeting will be in Rome from 15th to 24th November 2016.
Once again we thank you, dear Sisters, for your interest in our work and your desire to walk with us, discovering the depth and beauty of our call.  

Glory to God whom we love, seek and desire in all things!

With much love and gratitude,
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